CS 10000		Scientific Computing		Fall 2022   		8/24/2022
    	
Instructor
Dan Palmer	Office:	Taylor 310	Phone:	287-1981       E-mail: danpalmer@wooster.edu

Office Hours:	Mondays and Fridays 1:00pm – 3:00pm, Wednesdays 2:00pm – 4:00pm
	
Class		Meeting Times and Locations:
			CS 10000-01		MWF 8:00am - 8:50am		Taylor 200
			CS 10000-02		MWF 11:00am – 11:50am		Taylor 200

Textbooks and Resources	
Text:	Python Programming in Context, 3rd Edition, B. N. Miller, D. L. Ranum, Jones & Bartlett Learning (ISBN: 9781284175554).  A few copies are available on OhioLink; the second edition is available on Safari Online.
	
Communication			
Check email multiple times per day – Check the course Moodle site for materials and notifications. You are responsible for any messages that get sent to students. 

Course Description: The purpose of this course is to learn the basics of computer programming and show connections between computer science and other disciplines such as mathematics and the natural sciences. We will study the fundamental computer science concepts for the design and implementation of solutions to problems that can be solved through approximations, simulations, interpolations, and recursive formulas. Course material includes Python programming for
· 
· plotting functions and data
· approximating Pi using various methods 
· encryption and cipher algorithms 
· computing statistics with large datasets 
· binary operations
· processing and manipulating digital images
· clustering analysis
· firefly synchronization 
· 
· creating simulations to model more complex behavior (e.g., simulate predator-prey relationships; use fractals to generate trees and snowflakes)

The material will be presented in a problem-solving context, following a spiral model – meaning we will visit concepts, and later revisit them in more depth. This is a hands-on course where students work in multidisciplinary groups to design and implement several small and medium scale projects.
Prerequisite: No prerequisite. Offered annually, fall and spring [MNS].
Assessment of Progress
The students’ progress towards these goals will be assessed through targeted programming assignments and exam questions related to the learning goals. 
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This class uses the 
standard grading scale:  


Note that the main purpose of in-class activities and homework assignments is to give students opportunities to practice what they learn. It is expected that much of your learning will come from practice! This is the primary value of this work, and do not regard it solely as a grading source. With this in mind, the instructor will choose to grade a subset of in-class activities and homework assignments. The remaining subset may be partially graded or given credit based on whether the work was submitted.

Pass/Fail option  Students are permitted to elect the equivalent of four courses (in addition to Senior Independent Study) graded S/NC out of 32 courses required for graduation [excluding courses taken S/NC in Spring 2020, Fall 2020, and Spring 2021]. The minimum equivalent grade to earn S in courses graded S/NC is C-. The deadline for electing a Pass-Fail grading option is one week after final grades are posted. 

Course Drop
Students may withdraw from a course after the 6th-week drop deadline until the last day of classes (Friday, December 9, 2022). Students may withdraw from one course, up to 1.25 credits, at any time through the last day of classes, as long as their total remaining credits are 3.0 or above. This may be done without documentation of extenuating circumstances. Requests to drop enrollment below 3.0 credits will require additional documentation through a Petition for an Exception to an Academic Policy.
Note that because federal government guidelines define courses as ‘attempted’ after 6 weeks, if a student withdraws from a course after 6 weeks, it will be noted as a ‘W’ on their transcript.

Participation
A big part of teaching is building an environment conducive to learning. By its nature, this is not something that an instructor can do for the students – it is not possible. It MUST be something that students and the instructor build together. With that in mind, 10% of your grade is based on this collaborative spirit. Different students (especially different types of students) can earn this percentage in different ways. But be sure to be an active and contributing member of this course.

Homework Assignments
There is more to computer programming than just "getting it to work”. It is also important to document your code and use appropriate coding conventions.  Programs will be graded on a 50 point scale as follows:

Programs:
Functionality	40 pts.	Does it do what it is supposed to do? Does it work for many different inputs?
Documentation		 
  & Standards 	10 pts.	Does your code have a proper header? Does it have appropriate comments? Do 				you use explanatory variable names? Do you use indentation appropriately?

Programs must be submitted to Moodle by the due date and time. Illegible homework will be returned ungraded. Homework will generally be assigned on a weekly basis and may include both programs and written assignments.

Final Projects
To culminate the course, you and (most likely) 1 of your classmates will work on a final project, using the knowledge that you have gained during the semester. Three-person teams will only be formed under circumstances of appropriately challenging projects and making the numbers work out. Student teams will have to submit proposals, get approval, and meet several intermediate milestones. See course website for details.

Late Policies:
Due to COVID-19 and the desire encourage students to stay healthy and care for themselves when they are not, if you cannot turn in an assignment because you are not feeling well, contact me before the due date with an information regarding your situation. I will determine how to proceed on a case-by-case basis. In some cases, it may require a different assignment be done. I will do my best to grade and return assignments to you as soon as I can. Late submissions make timely grading much more difficult. As such, late assignments will be subject to a 15% penalty if it is up to 8 hours late, and a 25% penalty if it is up to 24 hours late. If you have extenuating circumstances, contact me BEFORE the assignment is due to discuss how to proceed.

Final Exam Times
For CSCI 10000-01 (8:00am section)	Wednesday, December 14 @ 8:00am to 10:30am
For CSCI 10000-02 (11:00am section)	Wednesday, December 14 @ 12:00pm to 2:30pm
There is no final exam for this class. IF we complete all the presentations, then we WILL NOT meet during these times. If we do not complete the presentations, then everyone will have to meet to conclude the course.

Requirements
Your final grade will be calculated as follows:
10%	Participation
10%	Reading Quizzes
35%  	Homework Assignments: Written and Programming
30%	Midterms (2 exams 15% each)
15%	Final Project 

Schedule  
Please see course website for schedule of topics and assignments. 

Attendance: We work best as a learning community when everyone participates. As such, it is expected that you will attend class at scheduled times and in accordance with health and safety protocols. If you are unable to attend, I encourage you to check the course website and get notes from a classmate to catch up on missed materials. I will communicate to you in a timely manner any changes to this schedule. Note: If you are not feeling well, please care for yourself, stay home, and reach out for course materials and help.

Technology: Our class works best when we use our devices to further our learning. Plan to use technology during class time to enable, rather than to distract from, our learning and community building. Bring your laptop to every day. 

Communication: Communication is the key to success. Contact me as soon as possible if you are struggling with material or if a conflict arises. The best way to contact me outside of class by coming to my office hours or via email (danpalmer@wooster.edu). It is so often the case that when one student has a question, several others have the same or similar question. Use the class Teams Q&A channel so that the entire class can collectively benefit from questions, and so that your classmates can see that they are not alone in their struggle. Please feel free to share your understanding with your classmates by answering questions as well; you may earn participation points by doing so. If you have a private concern, such as a question about your grade, we can discuss it via email or in a private setting.

Accommodations: Your success in this class is important. We all need accommodations to learn effectively. If there are aspects of this course that prevent you from learning or exclude you, please let me know as soon as possible. You do not need to share specifics, but we can work together to develop strategies to meet both your needs and the requirements of the course, and to identify specific resources that may assist you.

Names and Pronouns. All people have the right to be addressed and referred to in accordance with their personal identity. I will do my best to address and refer to all students by the names and pronouns shared in class, you may wish to include a include a phonetic spelling. and I support classmates doing so as well. If you are interested in changing your chosen name and pronoun(s) in the College of Wooster system, you can find additional information here.

Honesty & Academic Integrity / Student Rights: You are expected to know and abide by the rules of the institution as described in The Scot’s Key and the Handbook of Selected College Policies (found here: The Scot’s Key). 

Conflicts with Academic Responsibilities: When conflicts arise between academic commitments and complementary programs (including athletic, cultural, educational, and volunteer activities), students, faculty, staff, and administrators all share the responsibility of minimizing and resolving them. The College expects students to give the highest priority to their academic responsibilities. As a student you have the responsibility to inform me of potential conflicts as soon as you are aware of them, and to discuss and work with me to identify alternative ways to fulfill your academic commitments without sacrificing the academic integrity and rigor of the course.

MCS Department: The College of Wooster is committed to inclusive excellence in undergraduate education, and our department seeks to actively foster a welcoming learning environment in which diversity and individual differences are valued, respected, and celebrated. Diversity comes in many forms, including but not limited to, race, color, national origin, ancestry, sex, gender identity and expression, sexual orientation, socioeconomic status, religion, age, and physical and/or mental abilities. The diversity that students and staff bring to the classroom is an invaluable resource, strength, and benefit to everyone at the College of Wooster. As such, we are vigilant and attentive about issues of diversity, equity, and inclusion in the classroom. Expressions or actions disparaging others are contrary to the mission of the department and will not be tolerated.

Additional Resources:

[bookmark: _Toc106947374]The College Libraries and the Research Help Desk
Contact: library@wooster.edu, 330-263-2493, Libraries website

[bookmark: _Toc106947373]Academic Resource Center: Academic Support and Disabilities
Contact: Amber Larson, alarson@wooster.edu, (330)263-2595, ARC Website
[bookmark: _Toc16220191]The Academic Resource Center coordinates accommodations for students with diagnosed disabilities. At the beginning of the semester, students should contact the Academic Resource Center to make arrangements for securing appropriate accommodations.  Although the Academic Resource Center will notify professors of students with documented disabilities and the approved accommodations, students are encouraged to speak with professors during the first week of each semester.  If a student does not request accommodations or does not provide documentation to the Academic Resource Center, faculty are under no obligation to provide accommodations.

[bookmark: _Toc106947378]Title IX Reporting Policy Regarding Sexual Misconduct, Harassment, Relationship Violence, and Stalking
Contact: Joe Hall, jhall@wooster.edu, Title IX website

[bookmark: _Toc106947379]Discriminatory or Bias-Related Harassment Reporting Policy
Contact: Visit the Bias Reporting website

[bookmark: _Toc106947380]Wellbeing at Wooster
Contact (24/7): (330) 263-2319, or visit the Wellness Center website 

[bookmark: _Toc106947375]Basic Needs, Food Security & Access to Course Materials
Contact: Dean of Students Office, dos@wooster.edu, 330-263-2545, Galpin Hall

We’re All Human
Let’s all practice empathy, kindness, and understanding - towards each other and ourselves.
Although every effort has been made to make this syllabus as complete as possible, changes may occur regarding the course schedule, grading, assignments, and office hours. I reserve the right to make changes to this syllabus if necessary. Any changes will be communicated in a timely manner.

“Education is the only product for which the consumer rejoices upon non-delivery”
